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           INCORPORATION OF PRIOR REGISTRATION STATEMENTS BY REFERENCE 
 
Radio One, Inc. (the "Company"), hereby incorporates by reference into this 
registration statement the information contained in the Company's earlier 
registration statements on Form S-8 (File Nos. 333-62718 and 333-42342) relating 
to the Company's 1999 Stock Option and Restricted Stock Grant Plan and 
amendments thereto. 
 
The financial statements included in the Annual Report on Form 10-K incorporated 
herein by reference were audited by Arthur Andersen, LLP. After reasonable 
efforts, the Company has not been able to obtain the consent of Arthur Andersen, 
LLP to the incorporation by reference of its audit report dated March 18, 2002 
into this registration statement. Accordingly, Arthur Andersen, LLP will not be 
liable to investors under Section 11(a) of the Securities Act of 1933 because it 
has not consented to being named as an expert in this registration statement, 
and therefore such lack of consent may limit the recovery by investors from 
Arthur Andersen, LLP. 
 
                                   SIGNATURES 
 
Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Act of 1933, as amended, Radio 
One, Inc. certifies that it has reasonable grounds to believe that it meets all 
of the requirements for filing on Form S-8 and has duly caused this registration 
statement to be signed on its behalf by the undersigned, thereunto duly 
authorized, in the City of Lanham, State of Maryland, on October 24, 2002. 
 
RADIO ONE, INC. 
 
By: /s/ Scott R. Royster 
   --------------------------------------------- 
   Scott R. Royster 
   Executive Vice President and Chief Financial Officer 
   (Principal Financial and Accounting Officer) 
 



 
 
Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Act, this registration statement 
has been signed by the following persons in the capacities indicated on October 
24, 2002. 
 
 
By: /s/ Alfred C. Liggins, III 
   --------------------------------------------- 
   Alfred C. Liggins, III 
   Chief Executive Officer, President 
   and Director 
   (Principal Executive Officer) 
 
 
By: /s/ Catherine L. Hughes 
   --------------------------------------------- 
   Catherine L. Hughes 
   Chairperson of the Board of Directors, Secretary 
   and Director 
 
 
By: /s/ Brian W. McNeill 
   --------------------------------------------- 
   Brian W. McNeill 
   Director 
 
 
By: 
   --------------------------------------------- 
   Terry L. Jones 
   Director 
 
 
By: /s/ L. Ross Love 
   --------------------------------------------- 
   L. Ross Love 
   Director 
 
 
By: /s/ D. Geoffrey Armstrong 
   --------------------------------------------- 
   D. Geoffrey Armstrong 
   Director 
 
 
By: 
   --------------------------------------------- 
   Ronald E. Blaylock 
   Director 
 



 
 
 
                                INDEX TO EXHIBITS 
 
Exhibit 4.1   Radio One, Inc. Amended and Restated 1999 Stock Option and 
              Restricted Stock Grant Plan (incorporated by reference to Radio 
              One's definitive proxy statement (File No. 0-25969) filed on April 
              18, 2002). 
 
Exhibit 5.1   Opinion of Buchanan Ingersoll Professional Corporation, filed 
              herewith. 
 
Exhibit 23.1  The consent of Buchanan Ingersoll Professional Corporation is 
              included in Exhibit 5. 
 
Exhibit 23.2  Consent of Arthur Andersen, LLP (omitted pursuant to Rule 437a). 
 



 
 
EXHIBIT 5.1 
 
                   BUCHANAN INGERSOLL PROFESSIONAL CORPORATION 
 
October 24, 2002 
 
Board of Directors 
Radio One, Inc. 
5900 Princess Garden Parkway 
8th Floor 
Lanham, MD  20706 
 
Ladies and Gentlemen: 
 
       We have acted as counsel to Radio One, Inc., a Delaware corporation (the 
"Corporation"), in connection with the proposed issuance by the Corporation of 
up to 2,000,000 additional shares (the "Shares") of the Corporation's Class D 
common stock, par value $.001 per share (the "Common Stock"), pursuant to the 
terms of the Radio One, Inc. Amended and Restated 1999 Stock Option and 
Restricted Stock Grant Plan (the "Plan"). 
 
       In connection with such proposed issuance, we have examined the Plan, the 
Amended and Restated Certificate of Incorporation of the Corporation, as 
amended, the Amended and Restated Bylaws of the Corporation, the relevant 
corporate proceedings of the Corporation, the Registration Statement on Form S-8 
covering the issuance of the Common Stock, and such other documents, records, 
certificates of public officials, statutes and decisions as we consider 
necessary to express the opinions contained herein. In the examination of such 
documents, we have assumed the genuineness of all signatures and the 
authenticity of all documents submitted to us as originals and the conformity to 
those original documents of all documents submitted to us as certified or 
photostatic copies. 
 
       Based on the foregoing, we are of the opinion that when the Registration 
Statement shall have been declared effective by order of the Securities and 
Exchange Commission and when the Shares have been duly issued and delivered 
pursuant to the terms of the Plan, the Shares will be validly issued, fully paid 
and non-assessable. 
 
       We hereby consent to the filing of this opinion as an exhibit to the 
Registration Statement. By giving this consent, we are not admitting that we are 
in the category of persons whose consent is required under Section 7 of the 
Securities Act of 1933, as amended, or the rules and regulations of the 
Securities and Exchange Commission. 
 
                                              Very truly yours, 
 
                                              BUCHANAN INGERSOLL 
                                              PROFESSIONAL CORPORATION 
 
                                              By: /s/ Ronald Basso 
                                                  ------------------------------ 
                                                  Ronald Basso 
 


